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Week 8 Term 2 2016  

GUMNUT BULLETIN  

Calendar 
Tuesday June 21st– New Beginnings 

school information night and supper 

5.30-6.30pm NOTE DATE CHANGE 

June 18th-19th Winter Festival 

Thursday 23rd June– BLAT meeting 

4.30pm 

Friday 24th June-Last day of term 2 

Thursday 30th June– GB meeting 

Saturday 16th July— BUSY BEE AT THE 

BLOCK—clearing dead trees, weeding 

and preparing for burn off. 

Monday 18th July—First Day Term 3 

Monday 8th August—Middle School 

Action Team Meeting 3.30pm 

Monday 5th Sept—Middle School 

Action Team Meeting 3.30pm 

 

ACO Australian Chamber Orchestra Music and Art Program 

 

This term in ACO, students have been exploring the Season of 
Autumn. We began the term immersing ourselves in the soul fuelling 
depths of the 3 different versions of The Four Seasons, with a special 
focus on the Autumn pieces:  

-The Four Seasons by Italian composer Antonio Vivaldi (1725) 

(The Four Seasons was actually inspired by a series of landscape 
paintings by Italian artist Marco Ricci, which we checked out briefly 
too). 

-TƘŜ CƻǳǊ {Ŝŀǎƻƴǎ ƻŦ .ǳŜƴƻǎ !ƛǊŜǎ, by Ástor Piazzolla (1970). Being a 
set of four tango compositions, the kids loved dancing to this one! 

-The American Four Seasons by Phillip Glass 

We were treated at the end of the first week with an invite to attend a concert 
performed by The Australian Chamber Orchestra who played all of the above. It was 
amazing!!!!...and the students who attended also got to catch up with Violinist Peter 
Clark, who is live streamed to the Lighthouse children for Video Conferences a few 
times each term.  These lessons have been a great way for students to fire questions to 
a travelling musician and experience music activities, which require careful listening 
and thoughtful responses to notes and tunes played on Peter’s violin. Some students 
have loved the experience so much that they have taken up violin lessons themselves! 
Amber, Benecia and Noah in the Lighthouse room and Leilani in the Sunflowers, are 
just loving their weekly lessons after school in the playgroup room. If you wish for your 
child to start violin lessons, please talk to Lara. 

 

Continuing on with our Autumn inspiration, students have enjoyed observing and 
playing with techniques used in paintings and nature installations such as: Autumn in 
Canada (2015) by Melissa McKinnon; Confetti (2013) by Janine Riley; Rowan Leaves and 
Hole (1956) by Andy Goldsworthy as well as various printing techniques, playing with 
the rich colours of Autumn. They particularly loved Andy’s works and did their own leaf 
studies looking from the perspective of colour, shape, line, form and texture to create a 
group installation with their gathered leaves, as well as drawing their favourite finding 
with the beautiful medium of oil pastels. 

 

We are also looking forward to you all participating in a whole school community art 
installation for the city’s Art Drive, which we will work on together starting with 1000 
leaves made from recycled plastic bottles. Too groovy! 

 

Autumn Blessings to you all 

Dani  

 

mailto:info@leaningtree.wa.edu.au
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/%C3%81stor_Piazzolla


 

Middle School is coming!!!   

ckbi XD@Q h½Ru ckbj XD@Q i½R @MC ckck XD@Q wR 

Register your  interest now with Lara to help make it happen  

ACO Australian Chamber Orchestra Music and Art Program 

Talented Young Writers Workshop with Fremantle Literature Centre  

Visiting author- Archie Fusillo   

Winter FestivalĉNukara  By Keeley Disher Yr 6 

In winter, as I am sitting next to the fire I get a smell that is like a memory.  It was the fire, crackly and 

spitting away.  I can smell the smoke, lots of it, but I can only see the little bit that is coming out of the fire 

place, the rest is going up the chimney. 

It reminds me always of the school winter festival out at Nukara.  The bush, the bon fire and the warm 

fires placed around.  I think of children running around laughing and finding echidnas in hollow trunks of 

trees, seeing kangaroos and making bridges of bark and sticks across the stream coming from the 

Chapman River.  I remember the taste of honey and butter in 

the open fire cooked damper.  I hear my friends laughing with 

me when I get stuck in mud and I can’t get out. 

The fire smell reminds me of singing winter songs, holding my 

lantern as we walk through the spiral and then walking to the 

bon fire, secretly following the older kids to see what they do 

and getting thistles in my feet on the way. 

 


